
 
 

 

 
June 2, 2021 
 
 
Subject: Strike Actions   
 
 
Dear SWLSB Families, 
 
As indicated in our last communication dated May 27, the Sir Wilfrid Laurier Professionals’ Union 
will exercise their right to strike on Wednesday, June 9, from 12:01 a.m. to 11:59 a.m.  
 
As always, we need to ensure the safety and security of our students, staff and stakeholders. Since 
access to our schools, centres and head office is not guaranteed due to picket lines, the following 
plan will be in effect, for Wednesday, June 9: 
 

• Classes will be suspended for all schools and centres until 11:59 a.m.;  

• Since all stakeholders must respect picket lines, our buildings will be accessible to employees 
as of 12:00 p.m.;   

• Students remain at home for the full day; 

• Online virtual classes for all students (including the Virtual Campus and classes in isolation 
due to COVID) will begin as of 12:15 p.m. according to their regular timetable, until the 
end of their regular school day; 

• Teachers will send their virtual classroom links to their students/parents in advance; 

• Daycares will be closed; 

• Transportation will be cancelled. 
 

We realize that these recurring strike actions are an inconvenience for all stakeholders and hope that 
the Government will find a common ground with all the provincial unions for everyone’s benefit, 
including that of our students.  
 
We will update you in a timely manner should there be any changes to the plan above. 
 
Thank you for your usual cooperation. 
 
 

                                                      
Gaëlle Absolonne        Paolo Galati                                                   
Director General         Chairperson 


